From: Lauren McDonald

To: "Hamish MacLean"

Subject: Response to LGOIMA parking infringement information for the past three years

Date: Friday, 25 September 2020 10:35:00 a.m.

Attachments: <u>image002.ipg</u>

Dear Hamish

In response to your official information request (as below) I provide the information to each of your questions (re stated for clarity) as follows:

How many infringement notices did the DCC's parking enforcement team issue in each of the past three years?

2018 - 64,341

2019 - 62,763

2020 - 30,463 (as at 16 Sept 2020)

What was the total \$ collection from those notices?

Fiscal Year	Revenue	Less refund to Ministry of Police (50% of Vehicle Licensing & Warrant revenue)	Total Revenue
2018	\$2,190,017	\$116,340	\$2,073677
2019	\$2,145,740	\$142,246	\$2,003,494
2020 (as at 31 August)	\$1,081,652	\$45,756	\$1,035,896

How many infringement notices did the two most prolific parking wardens issue in each of those years? (see the Officer/ # infringements per year table below)

You might call them officer a, b or c for example. How many tickets was that?

What was their total value? (see the fiscal year total revenue table above)

The two Parking Officers that issued the most tickets over the three years are:

	Officer	Number of infringements	
		issued	
2018	Α	9,643	
	В	9,102	
2019	С	8,633	
	В	8,348	
2020	D	4,924	

E 4,665

How long have those wardens been in their roles?

Officer's length of employment at the DCC:

A – no longer works at the DCC but they had been employed as an officer for 14 years

B-15 years

C-5 years

D-28 years

E - 3 years

What is the role and purpose of the parking enforcement team?

The purpose of the Parking Enforcement team is to promote desired parking behaviours through the enforcement of parking legislation, council bylaws and policies.

What is the officer performance based on?

The Parking Officers have no performance-based incentives.

What incentives or bonuses are there for writing infringement notices?

The Parking Officers have no performance-based incentives.

To: Official Information <officialinformation@oa.dcc.govt.nz> **Subject:** LGOIMA parking infringement information for the past three years

Received 7 September 2020

cid:image001.png@01D685BE.7121F6A0					

I trust that this provides the information you are seeking.

Yours sincerely

Lauren McDonald

Governance Support Officer CORPORATE SERVICES GROUP

P 03 4774000 | DD 03 474 3428 | E lauren.mcdonald@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz